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MEDIA RELEASE 

  

26 January 2021 

 

ACTING TRANSPORT, COMMUNITY SAFETY AND LIAISON MEC KWAZI MSHENGU 

CALLS FOR SERIOUS ACTION TO BE TAKEN AGAINST TRUCK DRIVER WHO 

ALLEGEDLY JUMPED A RED ROBOT AND KILLED TWO POLICE OFFICERS 

 

Acting KwaZulu-Natal MEC for Transport, Community Safety and Liaison, Mr Kwazi 

Mshengu has called for serious action to be taken against the truck driver who allegedly 

drove through a red robot and crashed into a vehicle ferrying two police officers instantly 

killing them. 

 

Preliminary reports indicate that the two police officers stationed at Cato Manor Detective 

Branch were driving on Edwin Swales Drive when their vehicle was struck by a truck which 

failed to stop at a set of robots. Both police officers aged 37 and 40 died at the scene. 

 

A case of culpable homicide is being investigated by members of the Bellair South African 

Police Service. 

 

MEC Mshengu has directed the police to fast-track the investigation into the cause of the 

accident so that the Criminal Justice System can deal with the culprit. 

 

“It is utterly disturbing that the truck driver allegedly failed to stop at a set of robots, 

which could be the cause of this ghastly accident that resulted in the death of two police 

officers. Through flouting the basic rules of the road, this truck driver displayed gross 

recklessness and total disregard for the rule of law as well as other road users. We have 

the utmost confidence that the police will speed up the investigation surrounding this fatal 

crash so that the driver can face the consequences of their actions. Human error and 

negligence is to blame for the increasing death toll on our provincial roads, which is a huge 

cost to the economy therefore harsh action must be taken against motorists that violate 

traffic regulations,” said MEC Mshengu. 

 

MEC Mshengu expressed his heartfelt condolences to the families of the deceased and said 

the police force has been robbed of two dedicated detectives who still had a lot to offer 

the police service. 

 

ENDS 

 

For more information contact Gugu Sisilana on 082 889 3474 or Kwanele Ncalane on 079 

699 5755 

 


